
Saint Matthias Parish 
 

128 Bryn Mawr Avenue 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania  19004 

                                            
 

W e b s i t e :   w w w . s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g         

E m a i l :   m a t t h i a s @ s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g  
   
 
 

   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

     

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, Pastor    

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest    Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley 

Reverend Mariusz Beczek, O.S.J., Weekend Assistance   Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Deacon Michael J. Kubiak      Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Brandon M. Artman, Seminarian                                   Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!  Please see 

Monsignor and register at the Rectory after any weekend Mass.  Additional 

information about registering at Saint Matthias Parish may be found on our 

website. 

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 

 

After Jesus had been baptized and was 
praying, heaven was opened and the 

Holy Spirit descended upon him  
in bodily form like a dove.  

 

 
 

And a voice came from heaven,  
“You are my beloved Son; 

with you I am well pleased.” 

J A N U A R Y  1 0 ,  2 0 1 6  –  F E A S T  O F  T H E  B A P T I S M  O F  T H E  L O R D
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January 10, 2016 
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 

 

 
 

Saturday, January 9 –Vigil, The Baptism of the Lord 

5:00 Russ DiBello 
 

Sunday, January 10 – Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 
8:30  

*10:30 Mary C. Block – 2nd Anniversary 

7:00  For Our Parishioners 
 

Monday, January 11 – Weekday (in Ordinary Time) 
7:30 In Memory of Oliver Totaro 
 

Tuesday, January 12 – Weekday 
*7:30 Deceased Members of the Reilly and Rowan  

Family 
 

Wednesday, January 13 – Weekday/St. Hilary 
7:30 Mr. & Mrs. Bob Haenn 
 

Thursday, January 14 – Weekday 
7:30 Steve Carmine 

                       

Friday, January 15 – Weekday  
7:30 Helen Yura Petro 
 

Saturday, January 16 – Weekday / BVM 

8:00 In Thanksgiving 
5:00  Catherine Yura Saladyga 
 

Sunday, January 17 – Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 Jackie Linda McKee 

*10:30 In Memory of Tom Hayden 

7:00  Catherine Yura Saladyga 
 

*Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  
 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary near 
the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where three 
candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish to have 
one of these candles burning for your intention, please 
bring your donation and intention to the sacristy or the 
rectory office.  The Donation for these candles is $10.  
This week’s candles are lit for: Our Youth, Marriage & 
Family, and Special Intention. 

 
Priest Celebrant Schedule – January 16/17 

5:00 Monsignor Mesure 

8:30 Monsignor Mesure 

10:30 Father Quan Tran 

7:00 Father Mariusz 

H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, 
and supermarkets.  The Captain for January 11 – 17 is 
Dolores DiGiacomo: 610-664-6043. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  Carmel Bane, 
Joseph Butler, Tom Hennessey, Jr., Marie D. Fratini, 
Martha Eckert, Richard Knorr, Stephen Williams, Ryan 
Williams, Wyn Marino, Thomas Liciardella, Jeanne 
Glick, Nita Dransfield, Anthony Massini, Louise 
Rascioli, Paul Snyder, Joe Casino, Irma Bates, Mary 
Takacs, John Lynch, Dorothy Rubincam, Eugene Scotti, 
Catherine O’Connor, Tom Klemick, Alec Boult, Frank 
Diebold, Louise Grato, Bernie, Katherine, Jordan 
Damas, John DiVivo, Baby Michael Anthony 

Siniscalchi, Mary Rowland, Joan Grzeskowiak, Gerry 
Gregory, Roger & Lelene Lifleur, Josette Brun,  Eleanor 
Kuhl, Fran Cravereo, Jim Cassalia, Hannah D’Agosta, 
Jacqueline Gregory, Christine Ambrose, Lorraine 
Beaulieu, Dr. Joan Hurlock, Theresa Jandrositz, 
Raymond Sullivan, Rev. Thomas Wheeler, SJ, 
Maryhelen Hogan, Thomas O’Connor, Jr., Dante Scott, 
Gerard Hilard, Gabriel Minders, Chadd Kraus, Sr. Rita 
Powell, Bill Duffy, Rachel Smith, Louis Owens, and 
Lynne Dotsey. We also pray for those served by our 
Parish in Inglis House and Bala Nursing Home. If you 
wish to have someone’s name added to our Sick List, 
please call the Rectory. Kindly notify the Rectory when a 
name should be removed from the Sick List. 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Heidi Anderson, Patricia Black, Katherine Bryson           
(ex-officio), Mike DeMonte, Maggie Duffy, Peggy Haley           
(ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Ray Nepomuceno, Mark Rooney,            
Peggy Saeger (Secretary), Gina Sullivan, H. Nelson       
Keyser III (Finance Council representative), Mike Utkus, 
Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 

Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
 

Christmas Collection (as of January 2):  $ 32,430 

December 26/27 Collection:  $ 6,162 

January 1 Collection: $ 2,000 

January 2/3 Collection:  $ 5,446 

Fuel Collection (January 2/3):  $ 1,684 
 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

 

 
This event is free and open to the public!  Information: www.scs.edu 
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Dear Parishioners, 
 

I hope that you have taken your copy of the 
book Rediscovering Jesus by Matthew Kelly and have 
had a chance to start reading it. 

There really is nothing more important than 
having that strong personal relationship with Our 
Lord.  Yet, so often the demands and distractions of 
everyday life make it difficult to focus on the bigger 
questions about the meaning of our lives and our 
relationship with Jesus.   

Matthew Kelly’s book is a good way of 
rediscovering who Jesus really is and what role He has 
in your life.  The book can help you to think and pray 
about things that can make 2016 a very special year.  

It is also easy to read – with short chapters 
and an engaging style. By just reading a chapter a     
day – a few pages – you can finish Rediscovering 
Jesus in a little over a month.  That is not at all 
demanding considering the importance of the topic. 

So, if you have not picked up a copy of the 
book, please do so.  There are copies in the back of 
the church.  (If you have relatives or friends who you 
think would benefit from the book, feel free to take 
copies for them also.)  If you have not been reading 
the book, please make a commitment to yourself that 
you are going to complete it.  

I welcome any thoughts or comments you 
may have on the book at pastor@saintmatthias.org. 
You may also be interested in a brief video 
introduction to the book by the author, Matthew 
Kelly, which can be found on our parish webpage: 
www.saintmatthias.org.   

May God bless you and your loved ones in 
this New Year. 
 
Fr. Mesure 

 

 

      
Saint Matthias 4th Annual 

International Supper 
  

St. Matthias Parish celebrates its diversity! 

Please join us! 

 

Saturday, January 30 

6:00 PM in the Gym (after the 5PM Mass) 

 
family games        50/50        kids dress up        and more! 

 

If you want to attend (and not prepare a dish), 

the suggested donation is $5 per person. 

 

Coffee, Tea & soft drinks provided ï BYOB 

 

Kindly complete the form below to indicate if 

you can prepare a dish of your national origin.  

Return in collection basket or to the Rectory 

OR simply email Bill Duffy at 

drbillduffy@netscape.net. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

_____ Yes! I will attend.   

 

_____ Yes!  I will bring an international dish. 

 

Name: ____________________________________ 

 

Phone: ____________________________________ 

 

Email: ____________________________________ 

 

Title of Dish: _______________________________ 

 

Country of Origin: __________________________ 

 

_____ Yes!  I will bring a dessert!  

 

_____ Yes!  I want to help the day of the event.   

Please contact me. 
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Christmas has come and gone and we 
are all looking forward to a new year.  
Hope you all realize how much all of 
your help at our Christmas events, 

your donations and your participation mean to 
our parish.  Thank   you for your kind generosity, 
I look forward to working with you at our future 
2016 events. 
            Gratefully, Peggy Haley 

 
 
ȣÍake us an awesome parish family! 
 

 

 
Infant Clothing Collection 

Benefiting Mothers’ Home in Darby 

December 6 – January 10    

Please drop off your donation (unwrapped, please) in 

front of Saint Joseph’s Altar by this Sunday evening’s 

Mass (January 10)!  Thank you! 

 

My Christmas & New Year’s Gift to My Parish 

Please know how truly grateful we are for your 

generous, sacrificial contributions to the Christmas 

and New Year’s collections.  Your thoughtfulness is 

deeply appreciated and truly needed to meet the 

many financial demands and obligations that we have 

at the parish.  We realize that all of you are also 

experiencing financial stress in your families, and so 

our gratitude is that much greater.  Realizing that 

many families travel to visit relatives during the 

Christmas season, we trust that they too will 

remember the parish and these important collections 

when they return home.  God bless you all!! 

 
A Stewardship Meditation 

The activity of giving grows out of an attitude of 

gratitude.  After Jesus, it is the Blessed Virgin Mary 

who by her example most perfectly teaches the 

meaning of discipleship and stewardship in their 

fullest sense.  All of the essential elements are found 

in her life – she was called and gifted by God; she 

responded generously, creatively and prudently; she 

understood her divinely assigned role as “handmaid” 

in terms of service and fidelity.  Joseph’s life also 

reflects an obedience to God’s will.  Does our attitude 

of gratitude show in the way in which we use our 

time, talent and treasure? 

For more information on vocations to the Sacred 

Priesthood in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia,  

please visit www.HeedTheCall.org or call the 

Archdiocesan Vocations Office at 610-667-5778. 

 

Congratulations to Miss Melanie Solano,  our 

first grade catechist.  In gratitude for five 

years of outstanding  service to St. Matt hias 

Parish Religious Education, Miss Solano will be 

the recipient of the St. John Neumann Award 

given by the Archdiocese of Philadelphia  

Office for Catechetical Formation at the  

Cat hedral Basilica of Ss. Peter and Paul  

next  Sunday,  January 17,  at 2:00 PM.  

 
Saint Matthias Youth Group  (grades 7 to 12) meets 

Sundays from 5:00 to 7:00 PM  in the Parish Center. 

We learn more about our Catholic Faith, share meals 

together, participate in community service, and enjoy 

other fun activities.  Contact Kati e Bryson at         

610-664 -0207 or  katieb@saintmatthias.org . 

 

Parish Census Forms were sent out in mid-
December.  They are vital for the keeping of       
up-do-date parishioner information that is required 
by the Archdiocese.  Please return them to the 
Rectory as soon as possible. 

 

CASSEROLES FOR SAINT JOHN­S HOSPICE  
We are grateful to those who make a casserole, 

freeze it in a foil pan (pans & recipes available in 

the church vestibules), then place it in the gym 

lobby in the morning of the third Monday  of each 
month.  The next pickup will be next Monday, 

January 18.   Many thanks to those who exercise 

this Corporal Work of Mercy to ensure the 

homeless of Philadelphia have a hot meal each 

weekday.  

 

Knitting /Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Wednesday,  January  13, 2016, 1:00 PM 

This ministry of needlework created in prayer makes 
needlework items for persons in need, such as the 
sick and bereaved. Members create items in prayer 
either in community or alone, United in prayer.       
The group, open to people of all skill levels, meets   
bi-weekly in the Parish Center on Wednesdays. 

http://saintmatthias.org/events/knitting/20160113
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Family Basketball Night  
Friday,  January  15, 2016, 6:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

This is a laid back family event designed to get us out in 

the cold weather to get out, hang out, chill out, and 

unplug! Come to the gym and play with your 

neighborhood friends and fellow parishioners (parents 

should stay - this is not a drop off thing) … we will have 

half the court dedicated to kids and adults who want to 

play an organized pick up style basketball game, and 

we’ll have the other half of the court for those who like 

to chat or just run around. (If you have kids who aren’t 

into basketball, bring a jump rope or coloring book or 

something else, and join us anyway!)  

 

March For Life – January 22, 2016 

 
There are some seats available on the bus leaving for 

the March for Life in Washington, DC from Saint 

Denis Parish in Havertown.  The bus will leave after 

their  8:00 AM Mass.  Cost for the bus is $20 per 

person, and you are encouraged to bring a bagged 

lunch.  If you are interested, please call Nini Tarampi 

at 610-667-1027 or the Rectory at 610-664-0207. 

 
Saint Matthias Young Professionals Group 

We invite our young adults in their 20s & 30s to gather 

together to deepen their Catholic Faith, develop 

friendships with other believers,  strengthen a sense of 

community, and find help to live our Catholic faith 

through service and discipleship.  The Saint Matthias 

Young Professionals Group meets on the 3
rd
 

Wednesday of each month at 7:30 PM.  The next 

meeting will be next Wednesday, January 20.          

For more information please contact Katie Bryson at 

610-664-0207 or katieb@saintmatthias.org. 

 

CONFIRMATION 

If your child is in the 6th or 7th grade, please note 

that Confirmation will take place at Saint Matthias 

on Saturday, March 13, 2016.  If you have not 

contacted the Rectory, please do so ASAP. 
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 

If you have a child in 2nd grade or beyond who has 

not yet received their First Holy Communion, 

please contact Peggy Haley as soon as possible at 

peggyh@saintmatthias.org. 

Hachi:  A Movie with Meaning!  The IHM Sisters at 

their Conference Center, 401 Bryn Mawr Ave. in Bryn 

Mawr, invite you to lunch and a viewing on January 12 

(snow date January 14) from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  

Stipend: $15.  Please call 610-521-0120. 

 
IHM Discernment Retreat             January 15 – 17 

(Friday, 6:00 PM – Sunday, 1:00 PM) at the Villa Maria 

House of Studies in Immaculata.  Young women (18-35) 

are invited to join us for this retreat, which focuses on 

the IHM charism and the importance of listening to 

God's call and discovering the many ways that God 

speaks to us.  Time will be included for personal and 

communal prayer as well as the opportunity to interact 

with the Sisters in formation.  Please contact 

ihmvoc@aol.com or 610-889-1553. 

 
MOTHER BONIFACE SPIRITUALITY CENTER , 

3501 Solly Avenue in Northeast Philadelphia, is offering 

a retreat January 22-23 (Friday night/all day Saturday) 

on ñUnlocking the Mystery of the Bible.ò Come, 

join Sarah Christmyer, Editor of the “Great Adventure 

Bible Study Program”, who will facilitate this brand-new 

video program to help you get the “big picture” of the 

Bible story (the major people, places, and events in 

Scripture) and find your place in god’s wonderful plan 

as you begin to apply the wisdom of Scripture in your 

own life. Everyone will receive a full color Bible 

timeline chart and a workbook with detailed talk outlines 

and useful exercises, maps and charts to help you get 

started reading the Bible on your own.  Fee of $105 

includes a $25 non-refundable deposit.  Please call 267-

350-1830 for more information or registration. 

 
The Missionary Servants of the Most Blessed 
Trinity (“Trinitarian Sisters”) cordially invite you to 
an Open House for the Year of Consecrated Life.        
It will take place on Sunday, January 24, 2:30 – 5:00 PM, 
at the Mother Boniface Spirituality Center, 3501 Solly 
Avenue (near Father Judge High School). Please come 
for a program that will include presentations on our 
consecrated life and mission and guided tours of the 
Spirituality Center and the Generalate.  It will conclude 
with Vespers and Benediction.  For more information, 
call 267-350-1830 or email mbcretreat@msbt.org. 

 
Mount Saint Joseph Academy, a Catholic college 
preparatory school for girls, invites all 7th grade girls 
to register for a practice entrance exam (given to 8th 
graders) on March 19 at 8 AM.  Registration is 
available online only at: msjacad.org/practicetest.   

http://saintmatthias.org/events/family-open-gym/20160115
mailto:mbcretreat@msbt.org
http://www.msjacad.org/practicetest
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Ordinary Time in the Roman Catholic Church resumes 

tomorrow.  What exactly is Ordinary Time? 

The rhythm of the liturgical seasons reflects the 

rhythm of life — with its celebrations of anniversaries 

and its seasons of quiet growth and maturing. 

Ordinary Time, meaning ordered or numbered 

(from the word “ordinal,” meaning “number”) time, is 

celebrated in two segments: from the Monday following 

the Baptism of Our Lord up to Ash Wednesday, and 

from Pentecost Monday to the First Sunday of Advent. 

This makes it the largest season of the Liturgical Year. 

Vestments, usually green, are the color of hope 

and growth.  The Church counts the thirty-three or 

thirty-four Sundays of Ordinary Time, inviting her 

children to meditate upon the whole mystery of Christ – 

his life, miracles and teachings – in the light of his 

Resurrection. 

If the faithful are to mature in the spiritual life 

and increase in faith, they must descend the great 

mountain peaks of Easter and Christmas in order to 

"pasture" in the vast verdant meadows of tempus per 

annum, or Ordinary Time. 

Sunday by Sunday, the Pilgrim Church marks 

her journey through the tempus per annum as she 

processes through time toward eternity. 

T he Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 
Today the Church celebrates the 

Feast of the Baptism of Our Lord. 

This brings to an end the season 

of Christmas. The Church recalls 

Our Lord's second manifestation 

or epiphany which occurred on 

the occasion of His baptism in the 

Jordan. Jesus descended into the 

River to sanctify its waters and to 

give them the power to beget sons 

of God. The event takes on the 

importance of a second creation in which the entire 

Trinity intervenes. 

In the Eastern Church this feast is called 

Theophany because at the baptism of Christ in the River 

Jordan God appeared in three persons. The baptism of 

John was a sort of sacramental preparatory for the 

Baptism of Christ. It moved men to sentiments of 

repentance and induced them to confess their sins. Christ 

did not need the baptism of John. Although He appeared 

in the "substance of our flesh" and was recognized 

"outwardly like unto ourselves," He was absolutely 

sinless and impeccable. He conferred upon the water the 

power of the true Baptism which would remove all the 

sins of the world: "Behold the Lamb of God, behold Him 

Who takes away the sin of the world." 

Many of the incidents which accompanied 

Christ's baptism are symbolical of what happened at our 

Baptism. At Christ's baptism, the Holy Spirit descended 

upon Him; at our Baptism, the Trinity took its abode in 

our soul. At His baptism, Christ was proclaimed the 

"Beloved Son" of the Father; at our Baptism, we become 

the adopted sons of God.  At Christ's baptism, the 

heavens were opened; at our Baptism, heaven was 

opened to us. At His baptism, Jesus prayed; after our 

Baptism, we must pray to avoid actual sin. 

— Excerpted from Msgr. Rudolph G. Bandas 

 

Upcoming Parish Events… 
 

Wednesday, January 20, 9:00 - 10:30 AM 
Mothers of Saint Matthias 

We are a group that seeks to grow in our relationship 
with the Lord as we support one another in our vocation 
of motherhood. We meet the 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Wednesday of 

each month in the Parish Center. All are welcome. Invite 
your friends. Bring your children. 
 

Wednesday, January 20, 1:00 PM 
Meeting of The Highlanders 

Meets monthly in the Parish Center. For men and 
women 55 and over. Plan trips, listen to speakers, enjoy 
entertainment, fellowship and refreshments. New 
members always welcome! 

http://saintmatthias.org/events/m/20160120
http://saintmatthias.org/events/highlanders/20160120

